
Town of Dana
Meeting Minutes
12-10-2019
I. Call to order
John Davern called to order the regular meeting of the Town of Dana Board at 6:30pm on 12-10-2019 at Dana Town Hall.

II. Roll call
John Davern, Fawn Johnston, Billy Richardson, Bob Richardson
III. Approval of minutes from last meeting
Billy Richardson made a motion to approve, Fawn 2nd.
IV. Claims

Claims sheets submitted. Fawn motion to accept, Bob 2nd.
a) Eric Smith presented for SRF plan: We have all agreed elevated is the way to go. SRF packet to be ready to submit early in the year. Since last meeting I have meant with Sara, the plant operator and Billy was at one of the meetings to see what other needs we needed to add. Eric submitted a scope of work for plans to start putting packet together to submit for next funding round. Scott explained the rate increase process and estimate of rate increase would be $10-12 a month on the average household bill. This will make our system the best it has ever been he believes. We will need a rate study. John- how long is the payback? Eric- 20 years. Interest rates at 2%. Timeline- between now and July 1 HWC will be feeding information to SRF. Come July 1 they will decide who to give grant money too. In July we may get a call saying we want to give Dana $$$$ can they close by the end of the year. The board will have to make the decision quick to move forward. Motion to move forward made by Billy, 2nd Fawn. Public hearing will be needed. Plan to have it in February. 
b) Smoke Testing- Sara: there was snow on the ground, there was disagreement in what is or isn’t an issue. The manhole on 500 S that we had an issue was dug, all that was needed was a seal. There had never been a seal put in during construction.
c) School Lot- John: spoke with Greg Ingram they countered at $3,800 John offered them $2,000. They also are requesting the closing cost. Fawn $2,500 and closing cost. John in talking with Greg that we would get it for $3,000 and closing cost. Fawn I like the idea of $1,500 Billy than they can keep lot. Scott can do title work and keep it cheap. Counter offer: $2,500 and closing costs. Fawn motion Billy 2nd. 
V. New business
a) Applicant: we have an applicant for part time help. As of right now Sean isn’t going to be able to help for awhile due to eye injury. Ian Kyle applied. He is attending online classes and looking for part time work. Billy I would like to use him to put up street signs. Fawn motion to hire, Billy 2nd.
b) Bob Richardson- I have had several people come to me that have bought houses off people that are not doing the work they said they have done. Is there any way to restricted this or have them do a permit requiring you to be licensed and bonded to flip a house? Billy: Sounds like they needed a better home inspection. Fawn: that was my response. Scott: your looking at a heavy requirement. Like taking a shotgun to a fly. It is really a civil matter. There is places that require inspections but you would need building codes and inspectors. We don’t have the capabilities, resources or manpower to do this.
c) Redevelopment commission has accepted bids and Kanizers won bids. They will be starting soon.
d) Bill: we had a text message awhile aback about a drain on main street. Than Bob mentioned to many responses is considered a Board Meeting. I didn’t feel it was a meeting just we had a drain backed up and needed someone to take care of it. Scott: you can administrative meetings. This would be talking about things like that, scheduling, maintenance things like that. Something like rates could not be discussed in this way or something that is a decision being made. John: so its bad business. Scott: that’s not what im saying it just could be made public record if needed. the kind of discussions had are is fine.

VI. Water

a) Water report submitted.

b) Adjustments: NONE
VII. Adjournment
John Davern adjourned the meeting at 7:45pm.
Minutes submitted by:  Sara Benskin
Minutes approved by:  Name

